
 

SHUNIAH POLICE SERVICES BOARD 

 

  

A G E N D A 
 

Regular Meeting to be held on 
 

June 19, 2017 at 5:00 pm 
 

In Council Chambers 
420 Leslie Avenue, Thunder Bay ON 

 

* Hard Copy at Meeting 
                                           

 

1) CALL TO ORDER {res} 
 
 
 

2) APPROVAL OF AGENDA {res} 
  
 
 

3) DISCLOSURE OF PECUNIARY INTEREST 
 
 
 

4) MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING 
 
 

A)  Minutes of the Police Services Board meeting held on May 15, 2017 {res}* 
 
 

5) BUSINESS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES 
 
 
 

6) PETITIONS AND DELEGATIONS 
 
 
 

7) REPORTS 
 
 

A) Ontario Provincial Police (OPP) Monthly Report - {*to be presented at the 
Meeting} 

  
B) Status Report of Ongoing Business* 



8) CORRESPONDENCE 
 

A) Thunder Bay OPP -  April 2017 newsletter 
 

B) Ministry of Community Safety and Correctional Services (MCSCS) 
- Research Study on Collection of Identifying Information in Certain 

Circumstances 
- Driver's License Re-suspensions 
- University of Toronto De-Escalation-Use of Force Survey Reminder 
- Update on Tow Trucks and CVOR Certificates 
- Centre of Forensic Sciences Town Hall Meeting Participation Deadline 

Extension 
- Important Reminder for Research Study on CIICC 

 
C) Ontario Association of Police Services Boards – Information on Sponsorship of 

Annual Conference 
 
 

9) OLD BUSINESS 
 
 
 

10) NEW BUSINESS 
 
 

 

11) OTHER MATTERS FOR DISCUSSION 
 
 

12) ADJOURNMENT {res} 
 



MINUTES OF THE TWENTY-SECOND REGULAR MEETING OF THE SHUNIAH 
POLICE SERVICES BOARD HELD ON THE FIFTEENTH DAY OF MAY 2017 AT 
MUNICIPAL OFFICE  420 LESLIE AVENUE, THUNDER BAY ONTARIO AT THE 
HOUR OF  5:00 P.M. 
 

PRESENT: 
 

Board Members Robert Van Natto, Chair and Municipal Appointee 
                                               Don Smith, Council Appointee 
 
Absent:   Karen Cameron Powell, Provincial Appointee,  

with regrets 
 

Police Representatives:       Staff Sergeant Jim Graham 
Sergeant John Reppard 

      Constable Gary Wojciechowski 
       

Also Present:   Wendy Hamlin, Secretary 
 

1) CALL TO ORDER  
 
 

 
Resolution No. 301/17 

 
Moved By:   Don Smith  
Seconded By:   Robert Van Natto 

 
THAT the Shuniah Police Services Board meeting is hereby called to order at the 
hour of 5:00 p.m. 

CARRIED 

 
 

2) APPROVAL OF AGENDA  
 
      

 
Resolution No. 302/17 

 
Moved By:   Don Smith 
Seconded By:  Robert Van Natto 

 
THAT the agenda be accepted as presented. 
 

CARRIED 

 
 

3) DISCLOSURE OF PECUNIARY INTEREST 
 
There was no disclosure of pecuniary interest by any member of the Board on any 
item listed on the agenda. 
 
 

4) MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING 
 
A) Minutes of the Police Services Board meeting held on April 18, 2017  
 

 
Resolution No. 303/17 

 
Moved By:   Don Smith 
Seconded By:  Robert Van Natto 

 
THAT the minutes of the Police Services Board meeting held on April 18, 2017 be 
adopted as circulated. 

CARRIED 
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5) BUSINESS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES 

 

6) PETITIONS AND DELEGATIONS 
 

7) REPORTS 
 
A) Ontario Provincial Police (OPP) Monthly Report  

 
Constable Gary Wojciechowski reviewed the March OPP Report for the Board 
and discussions were held on the following matters: 

- 1 false alarm call officers attended the address. There were no duplicate 
addresses as per the Shuniah’s false alarm policy. 

- Officers responded to a 26-year-old suicidal female. The mother advised 
the daughter had cut herself on her arm and calf and also had thoughts 
of killing the mother.  The female was transported to the Thunder Bay 
Regional Health Science Center for a mental health assessment. 

- Officers attended a fire at a residence and observed a shed to be on fire 
with the owner attempting to put it out with a garden hose. Shuniah Fire 
Department was dispatched & extinguished the fire without incident. The 
owner intentionally set the shed on fire trying to clean up his yard. 
Shuniah Fire charged the owner. 

- total calls for Service were 41 to April 2017 compared to 55 in 2016 
 

The total calls for service were then reviewed item by item. 
   

B) Status Report of Ongoing Business  
 

The status report was reviewed and noted. 
   

C) Report from Don Smith on his attendance at Justice Michael Tulloch’s 
presentation of his report the Independent review of the civilian oversight 
bodies for police in Ontario 

 
Don Smith gave a general review of the presentation of Justice Tulloch and 
noted the there may not be any local resolutions for complaints and that any 
concerns could be sent directly to Toronto. 
 

D) Report from Don Smith on his meeting with the Minister in Toronto 
 

Don Smith stated that his meeting with Minister Lalonde was well worth 
attending and reviewed the discussions held, he noted that the Police Services 
Act would not be a full rewrite but deal with priorities, the process is scheduled 
to commence in the fall. 

 
E) Report from Karen Cameron Powell on the Board’s application to nominate 

Constable Wojciechowski for policing services during Police Week 
 

With Karen absent the Chair spoke to the nomination submitted by the Board 
for Constable Wojciechowski on his policing services. 
 

 

8) CORRESPONDENCE 
 
 
The following matters of Correspondence were noted and the contents reviewed. 
 
A) Thunder Bay OPP -  April 2017 newsletter 

 
B) Ministry of Community Safety and Correctional Services (MCSCS) 

- Police Week 2017 
- Centre of Forensic Sciences - Evidence Web-Submission System 
- Public Safety Radio Network Project Update 
- OAPSB Queens Park Round Table April 26 2017 
- Centre of Forensic Sciences - Town Hall Meeting Invitation 
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9) OLD BUSINESS 
 
 

10) NEW BUSINESS 
 

A) 2017-18 RIDE Grant Call for Applications 
 
Gary will have the applications taken care of. 
 

B) 2017-2018 Constable Joe MacDonald Public Safety Officers Survivors 
Scholarship Fund – Call for Applications 

 
C) Invitation to Law of Policing Conference 

 
 

11) OTHER MATTERS FOR DISCUSSION   
 
 

12) ADJOURNMENT 
 

 
Resolution No. 304/17  

 
Moved By:             Robert Van Natto  
Seconded By:  Don Smith 

 
THAT the hour of 5:30 pm having arrived and meeting adjourn 
 

CARRIED 

 
 
 
CONFIRMED AND ADOPTED THIS                       DAY OF                                 ,   2017 
 

 
 
 

    __________________________ 
           Chair 

 
 
 

    __________________________ 
           Secretary 
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7b June 2017 SPSB Status Report - 1 - Updated on:  June 12, 2017 

STATUS OF ONGOING BUSINESS ARISING FROM SPSB MEETINGS 
 

Status Action Required Responsibility Status 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

OPP Personnel  To bring new officers to meet SPSB  OPP  Ongoing  

___________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

OPP Monthly Report 

 
To forward an electronic copy a few days 
ahead of meeting 
 

OPP Ongoing 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Protocol Agreement with 
Detachment Commander 

To bring forward the Protocol Agreement 
between the Board and the Detachment 
Commander for review 

Secretary Pending 

___________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
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MEMORANDUM TO: All Chiefs of Police and  
Commissioner J.V.N. (Vince) Hawkes 
Chairs, Police Services Boards 

FROM: Stephen Beckett 
Assistant Deputy Minister 
Public Safety Division and Public Safety Training Division 

SUBJECT: Multi-year research study on police-public non-
investigative interactions, where identifying information 
is collected 

DATE OF ISSUE: 
CLASSIFICATION: 
RETENTION: 
INDEX NO.:  
PRIORITY:  

May 10, 2017 
For Action   
June 1, 2017 
17-0037 
High 

As part of the implementaion of the new regulation, O. Reg. 58/16: Collection Of 
Identifying Information In Certain Circumstances - Prohibition And Duties, that came into 
effect on January 1, 2017, the Ministry of Community Safety and Correctional Services 
is launching a multi-year research study to assess the impact of collecting identifying 
information.  

The multi-year research study will examine data prior to and post-implementation of the 
new regulation and will include an assessment of: 

• the effectiveness of the practice of police-public non-investigative interactions, where
identifying information is collected in preventing and solving crime; and, 

• whether any particular groups (i.e. members of a racialized group) are
disproportionately reflected in police-public non-investigative interactions, where 
identifying information is collected. 

The ministry is working in partnership with Statistics Canada to conduct the multi-year 
research study. Statistics Canada will bring significant internationally recognized 
expertise and robust analytical capacity, as well as a ‘national landscape’ perspective. 
By utilizing the analytical methodology developed for the ‘re-contact’ project, Statistics 
Canada will be able to link to other data sources like the UCR/Census/National 
Household Survey. This approach will provide a ‘complete story’ by allowing for the 
research findings to be presented in the context of socio-demographic and 
neighbourhood-level information, and will account for individuals’ criminal history pre 
and post- interaction. 
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In order to inform the parameters of the study, the initial steps include ascertaining the 
volume and content of police-public non-investigative interactions where identifying 
information is collected (i.e., CIICC data).  
 
The ministry has prepared a short web-based survey to assess total number of 
occurrences (volume of CIICC interactions) for 2014 and 2015 calendar years (or the 
last two complete years of data available). Police services are being asked to provide 
aggregate information only.  
 
Additionally, the ministry is seeking to identify two police services, one Versaterm client 
and one NICHE client, to provide relevant information to conduct a detailed data review 
(5 years of data). The two police services will work with the ministry to: 

• identify all data variables related to police-public non-investigative interactions (e.g., 
personal identifiers, ethnicity indicator, reason for interaction, date and time of 
interaction, interaction location information, and post-stop activities, such as 
searches, contraband found, citations, etc.);  

• develop a script to extract the data; and,  

• provide the data extract to the ministry.  
 
This will assist in validation of consistency of the data; assessment of operational 
definitions related to CIICC interactions recorded in the RMS; as well as review of 
narratives contained within the police data to identify indicators of ethnicity and reasons 
for the interactions. 
 
Upon completion of the scoping work by Statistics Canada, all police services will be 
asked to provide historical CIICC data. Furthermore, starting in early spring of 2018, all 
police services will be required (on an ongoing basis) to provide annual post-
implementation CIICC data. 
 
To complete the survey, please access the following link: 
http://fluidsurveys.com/s/survey/ontario-mcscs/CIICC-Survey/  
 
The survey will be open from May 10, 2017 and all responses must be submitted no 
later than June 1, 2017. 
 
If you have any questions regarding the survey, please contact Jeanette Gorzkowski, 
Manager, Research and Innovation Unit at jeanette.gorzkowski@ontario.ca or (416) 
325-4756.  
 
Thank you for your support in this important first step of this project.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Stephen Beckett 
Assistant Deputy Minister 
Public Safety Division and Public Safety Training Division 
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MEMORANDUM TO: All Chiefs of Police and      

  Commissioner J.V.N. (Vince) Hawkes  
   Chairs, Police Services Boards 
 
FROM:   Stephen Beckett 

Assistant Deputy Minister 
    Public Safety Division and Public Safety Training Division 
 
SUBJECT: Driver’s Licence Suspensions for Unpaid Fines – 

Licence Re-Suspensions 
 

DATE OF ISSUE:  May 12, 2017 
CLASSIFICATION:  For Action   
RETENTION:  Indefinite 
INDEX NO.:   17-0038 
PRIORITY:   High 

 
At the request of the Ministry of Transportation (MTO), I am sharing an urgent 
communication regarding drivers that may have had their licenses re-suspended 
despite having already paid outstanding fines. 
 
Please see the attached memo from Heidi Francis, Assistant Deputy Minister of the 
Road User Safety Division, for further details. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Stephen Beckett 
Assistant Deputy Minister 
Public Safety Division and Public Safety Training Division 
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Ministry of Ministère des 

Transportation Transports 

 
Road User Safety Division Division de Sécurité Routière 
87 Sir William Hearst Avenue 87, avenue Sir William Hearst  
Room 191 bureau 191 
Toronto, ON M3M 0B4 Toronto, ON M3M 0B4 
Tel: 416-235-4453 télé: 416-235-4453 
Fax: 416-235-4153 télécopieur: 416-235-4153 

 
 
  
 

 
 
May 12, 2017 
 
 
 

MEMORANDUM TO: Stephen Beckett 
Assistant Deputy Minister 
Ministry of Community Safety and Correctional Services 

 

FROM:    Heidi Francis 
 

RE:    Driver’s Licence Suspensions for Unpaid Fines – Licence 

Re-Suspensions 

 
The Ministry of Transportation has become aware that a small number of drivers may 
have had their licences re-suspended despite already paying outstanding fines. 
 
A delay in communication between computer systems at the Ministries of Transportation 
and the Attorney General has caused the incomplete total amounts owing to  be recorded 
on a driver's record, and the driver’s licence to be re-suspended. 
 
We are actively working to resolve this matter and are treating it with urgent and top 
priority. Immediate and corrective action has been taken for the drivers that had been re-
suspended. Until a permanent fix is made to our systems, no further fine updates will be 
shared between ministry systems to ensure that no additional drivers are improperly 
suspended.   
 
If police officers face this issue at roadside I would encourage them to contact the Driver 
Improvement Office at 416-235-4250 to verify if the driver in question is impacted by this 
system issue.  
 
Sincerely,  

 
 
 
  

Heidi Francis 
 Assistant Deputy Minister 
 Road User Safety Division 
 
 

 

Page 8 of 24

SilvaDa
HF



MEMORANDUM TO: 

FROM: 

SUBJECT: 

All Chiefs of Police and  
Commissioner J.V.N. (Vince) Hawkes 
Chairs, Police Services Boards 

Stephen Beckett 
Assistant Deputy Minister 
Public Safety Division and Public Safety Training Division 

University of Toronto's De-Escalation/Use of Force Training 
Survey for Front line Officers to close May 31, 2017

DATE OF ISSUE: 
CLASSIFICATION: 
RETENTION: 
INDEX NO.:  
PRIORITY:  

May 23, 2017 
General Information 
May 31, 2017 
17-0039
Normal

In June of last year, the Ombudsman of Ontario released his report: “A Matter of Life 
and Death: Investigation into the direction provided by the Ministry of Community 
Safety and Correctional Services to Ontario’s police services for de-escalation of 
conflict situations”. 

The ministry continues to actively work to respond to the Ombudsman’s 22 
recommendations. A tiered, stakeholder-centred project structure has been 
implemented to support this work. The structure is led by an Executive Advisory 
Committee to provide strategic advice and recommendations to the ministry. 
Membership includes representatives that bring a variety of perspectives, including 
policing, mental health, psychology, civil liberties, and justice.   

The Executive Advisory Committee will receive input and review proposals from 
subject matter experts through an Expert Technical Table. In addition to police training 
experts, the membership includes representatives with a community-based mental 
health perspective.  

As you know, the ministry issued a grant to the University of Toronto for research led 
by Dr. Judith Andersen and her team, to assist with ensuring an arm’s-length, 
scientific review and evidence-based approach to this work.  

…/2 
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2 

As part of the information-gathering phase of this project, Dr. Andersen and her team 
continue to reach out to police services for their assistance. More recently, a survey 
link was sent to all services requesting that all front line officers complete the survey. 
Here is the survey link: https://qaz1.az1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_bvYrZNiC6p2d7SZ. 
Please note, the survey closes on Wednesday, May 31, 2017. If you have not 
already done so, please encourage your front line officers to complete it as soon as 
possible.  

Attached to this memo is an appendix outlining the survey responses received to date.  

Again, please be assured all data collected as part of this study will be kept confidential 
and will be used solely for the purpose of informing the Ministry’s response to the 
Ombudsman’s report. 

If you have any questions about the survey, please contact Dr. Andersen at 
judith.andersen@utoronto.ca. Thank you for your assistance in this matter.

Sincerely, 

Stephen Beckett 
Assistant Deputy Minister  
Public Safety Division and Public Safety Training Division 

cc: Judith Andersen 

      University of Toronto Mississauga 
      Faculty of Medicine, University of Toronto 
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APPENDIX	
Current Survey Response Data

GENERAL	INFO		
TO	DATE	 %	 Count	
De-escalation	survey	completed		 45.98%	 120	
De-escalation	survey	in	progress	 54.02%	 141	
De-escalation	survey	total		 261	
Use	of	force	survey	completed	 70.98%	 203	
Use	of	force	survey	in	progress		 21.50%	 83	
Use	of	force	survey	total		 286	

COMPLETED	SURVEYS	-		BY	ORGANIZATION	
Agency	 %	 Count	
Amherstburg		 1.65%	 9	
AnishinabekåÊ	 0.00%	 0	
Aylmer		 0.18%	 1	
Barrie		 2.19%	 12	
Belleville		 0.00%	 0	
Brantford		 6.40%	 35	
Brockville		 0.91%	 5	
Chatham-Kent	 0.00%	 0	
Cobourg	 0.37%	 2	
Cornwall	Community	 0.37%	 2	
Dryden	 2.01%	 11	
Durham	Regional	 4.02%	 22	
Espanola	 0.55%	 3	
Gananoque	 1.46%	 8	
Guelph	 5.30%	 29	
Halton	Regional	 0.00%	 0	
Hamilton	Regional	 4.57%	 25	
Hanover	 0.00%	 0	
Kawartha	Lakes		 2.38%	 13	
Kingston	 2.01%	 11	
LaSalle	 0.18%	 1	
London	 10.60%	 58	
Midland	 0.00%	 0	
Niagara	Regional	 13.53%	 74	
Nishnawbe-Aski	 0.00%	 0	
North	Bay	 0.00%	 0	
Ontario	Provincial	Police	 0.18%	 1	
Orangeville	 1.28%	 7	
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APPENDIX	
Current Survey Response Data

Ottawa	 0.18%	 1	
Owen	Sound	 0.91%	 5	
Peel	Regional	 9.87%	 54	
Pembroke	 0.00%	 0	
Perth	 0.00%	 0	
Peterborough	Lakefield	Community	 3.47%	 19	
Port	Hope	 0.00%	 0	
Sarnia	 0.18%	 1	
Saugeen	Shores	 0.00%	 0	
Sault	Ste.	Marie	 0.18%	 1	
Shelburne	 0.00%	 0	
Six	Nations		 0.00%	 0	
Smiths	Falls	 0.00%	 0	
South	Simcoe	 2.74%	 15	
St.	Thomas	 2.19%	 12	
Stirling-Rawdon	 0.00%	 0	
Stratford	 0.00%	 0	
Strathroy-Caradoc	 1.83%	 10	
Sudbury		 2.01%	 11	
Thunder	Bay	 3.66%	 20	
Timmins	 0.00%	 0	
Toronto	 0.00%	 0	
Treaty	Three		 0.00%	 0	
Waterloo	Regional	 0.00%	 0	
West	Grey	 1.10%	 6	
West	Nipissing	 0.91%	 5	
WindsoråÊ	 5.85%	 32	
Woodstock		 2.01%	 11	
York	Regional		 0.00%	 0	
Akwesasne	Mohawk	Police	Service	 0.37%	 2	
Wikwemikong	Police	Service	 0.55%	 3	
Rama	Police	Service	 1.10%	 6	
Peterborough	Police	Service	 0.18%	 1	

ROLE	WITHIN	AGENCY	
Role	 %	 Count	
Front-line	uniform,	first	responder	 36.74%	 194	
Front-line	supervisor	 16.86%	 89	
Front-line	investigative	support	(e.g.,	C.I.B)	 15.53%	 82	
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Current Survey Response Data

Tactical	unit	 3.03%	 16	
Special	services	(e.g.,	major	collision	bureau)	 15.15%	 80	
Administrative	support	(e.g.,	records,	
communications)	 4.73%	 25	
Senior	management	 7.95%	 42	
Other	(please	specify)	 0.00%	 0	
Total	 100.00%	 528	

Page 13 of 24



 
 
MEMORANDUM TO: All Chiefs of Police and      

  Commissioner J.V.N. (Vince) Hawkes  
   Chairs, Police Services Boards 
 
FROM:   Stephen Beckett 

Assistant Deputy Minister 
    Public Safety Division and Public Safety Training Division 
 
SUBJECT: Update on Tow Trucks and Commercial Vehicle 

Operator’s Registration (CVOR) Certificates 
 

DATE OF ISSUE:  May 24, 2017 
CLASSIFICATION:  General Information  
RETENTION:  May 31, 2017 
INDEX NO.:   17-0040 
PRIORITY:   Normal 

 
At the request of the Ministry of Transportation (MTO), I am sharing an update on the 
memorandum issued December 15, 2016, pertaining to commercial motor vehicles 
(CMVs) and tow truck operators. 
 
Please see the attached memo from Heidi Francis, Assistant Deputy Minister of the 
Road User Safety Division, for further details. 

 
For Stephen Beckett 
Assistant Deputy Minister 
Public Safety Division and Public Safety Training Division 

Page 14 of 24



Ministry of Ministère des 

Transportation Transports 

Road User Safety Division Division de Sécurité Routière 
87 Sir William Hearst Avenue 87, avenue Sir William Hearst 
Room 191 bureau 191 
Toronto, ON M3M 0B4 Toronto, ON M3M 0B4 
Tel: 416-235-4453 télé: 416-235-4453 
Fax: 416-235-4153 télécopieur: 416-235-4153 

 
 
  

MEMORANDUM TO: Stephen Beckett 
Assistant Deputy Ministry 
Public Safety Division 
Ministry of Community Safety and Correctional Services 

FROM: Heidi Francis 
Assistant Deputy Minister 
Road User Safety Division 

SUBJECT: Tow Trucks and Commercial Vehicle Operator’s 

Registration (CVOR) 

As communicated in December 2016, regardless of weight, tow trucks have been added to 
the definition of ‘commercial motor vehicle’, and are now included in the group of vehicles 
that require a CVOR certificate.  These changes came into force on January 1, 2017. 

Since then, Ministry of Transportation enforcement officers have been providing an 
education period for operators who have applied for a CVOR certificate but have not yet 
received it. 

The educational period will be ending May 31, 2017.  All tow truck operators are 
expected to complete the application process and have a valid CVOR certificate in their 
possession by that time.   

As previously communicated, further requirements for tow trucks under the Highway Traffic 
Act (HTA) will be phased in over time.  However, in this initial phase, the following HTA 

requirements will not be applicable to tow trucks: 

• Hours of Service (HTA Section 190 and Regulation 555/06)
o Daily log (completing, carrying, surrendering)
o Daily requirements
o Shift requirements
o Cycle requirements
o Recordkeeping requirements for those drivers not required to carry a daily log
o Retention of documents by operator

…/2 
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• Daily inspections and associated recordkeeping (HTA Section 107 and

Regulation 199/07)
o Establishment of a maintenance and inspection program by the operator
o Daily inspection reports (completing, carrying, surrendering and forwarding to the

operator)
o Inspection schedule (providing, carrying, surrendering)
o Prescribed defects (reporting to the operator, prohibition of driving with major

defect)
o Retention of documents by operator

Note: The requirements for tow trucks with a gross weight (actual), registered gross 
weight or manufacturer’s Gross Vehicle Weight Rating greater than 4,500 kg to have an 

annual inspection and display a yellow inspection decal have not changed. 

• Entering truck inspection stations while lights flashing

Note: Tow trucks are subject to roadside inspections, targeted inspections or scheduled 
inspections by MTO enforcement officers or police. 

Note: The requirement to enter inspection station if operating under an over 
dimensional/overweight permit has not changed. 

Additional changes introduced in subsequent phase(s) will be shared with the policing 
community.    

Please bring this memorandum to the attention of the appropriate members of your 
service. If members of the law enforcement community would like to discuss these 
changes, they may contact:  

Sue Dolenec, Team Lead, Carrier Safety Policy Office, Ministry of Transportation at         
905-704-2763 or by email at susan.dolenec@ontario.ca.

As always, thank you for your assistance and support. 

Heidi Francis 
Assistant Deputy Minister 
Road User Safety Division 

S. Beckett
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MEMORANDUM TO:  All Chiefs of Police and      

  Commissioner J.V.N. (Vince) Hawkes  
   Chairs, Police Services Boards 
 
FROM:   Stephen Beckett 

Assistant Deputy Minister 
    Public Safety Division and Public Safety Training Division 
 
SUBJECT: 2nd Annual Centre of Forensic Sciences Town Hall Meeting – 

Participation Deadline Extension 
 

DATE OF ISSUE:  May 30, 2017 
CLASSIFICATION:  Action Required  
RETENTION:   June 12, 2017 
INDEX NO.:   17-0041 
PRIORITY:   Medium 

 
The Centre of Forensic Sciences (CFS) is keen to engage with its all of its stakeholders during 
its 2nd Annual Stakeholder Town Hall on Tuesday, June 27, 2017, from 6:00pm – 8:00pm at 
the Forensic Services and Coroner’s Complex at 25 Morton Shulman Avenue, in Toronto.  
 
During the 2016 Town Hall, the CFS shared information with senior stakeholders about 
innovation in Firearms and Biology.  Attendees provided their thoughts on scientific reports, 
client training needs and the value of objective forensic science.   
 
At the 2017 Town Hall, the CFS will share information on how it has acted upon your input.  This 
is also an opportunity for you and other leaders in your organization to provide further insight 
and thoughts on the value and significance of services offered.      
 
To ensure optimal representation from across the policing community, the judicial system and 
other clients, the registration deadline has been extended. You may now confirm your 
participation and/or provide nominations from your organizations by end of day June 12, 2017 
to Yangchen Lhamo via email (Yangchen.lhamo@ontario.ca) or by calling 647-329-1324.   
 
Further information regarding the Town Hall will be shared directly with the participants.  

 
Thank you for your continued support. 

 
For Stephen Beckett 
Assistant Deputy Minister 
Public Safety Division and Public Safety Training Division 
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MEMORANDUM TO: All Chiefs of Police and  
Commissioner J.V.N. (Vince) Hawkes 
Chairs, Police Services Boards 

FROM: Stephen Beckett 
Assistant Deputy Minister 
Public Safety Division and Public Safety Training Division 

SUBJECT: Multi-year research study on police-public non-
investigative interactions, where identifying information 
is collected 

DATE OF ISSUE: 
CLASSIFICATION: 
RETENTION: 
INDEX NO.:  
PRIORITY:  

June 5, 2017 
For Action   
June 9, 2017 
17-0042 
High 

As you know, as part of the implementaion of the new regulation, O. Reg. 58/16: 
Collection Of Identifying Information In Certain Circumstances - Prohibition And Duties, 
that came into effect on January 1, 2017, the Ministry of Community Safety and 
Correctional Services launched a multi-year research study to assess the impact of 
collecting identifying information. 

In order to inform the parameters of the study, the initial steps include ascertaining the 
volume and content of police-public non-investigative interactions where identifying 
information is collected (i.e., CIICC data). 

On May 10, 2017, an All Chiefs Memorandum (index no.: 17-0037) requested that all 
police services complete a short web-based survey to assess total number of 
occurrences (volume of CIICC interactions) for 2014 and 2015 calendar years (or the 
last two complete years of data available).  

The original closing date of the survey was June 1, 2017. Thus far not all police services 
were able to complete the survey, and as such the closing date has been extended 
until June 9, 2017.   
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The completion of this survey is a crucial initial step to launching the multi-year research 
study, and all police services are asked to complete the survey. 
 
To complete the survey, please access the following link: 
http://fluidsurveys.com/s/survey/ontario-mcscs/CIICC-Survey/  
 
If you have any questions regarding the survey, please contact Jeanette Gorzkowski, 
Manager, Research and Innovation Unit at jeanette.gorzkowski@ontario.ca or (416) 
325-4756. 
 
Thank you for your support in this important first step of this project.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Stephen Beckett 
Assistant Deputy Minister 
Public Safety Division and Public Safety Training Division 
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MEMORANDUM TO: All Chiefs of Police and  
Commissioner J.V.N. (Vince) Hawkes 
Chairs, Police Services Boards 

FROM: Stephen Beckett 
Assistant Deputy Minister 
Public Safety Division and Public Safety Training Division 

SUBJECT: Ontario Government Appoints Independent CIICC 
Reviewer  

DATE OF ISSUE: 
CLASSIFICATION: 
RETENTION: 

June 7, 2017 
General Information 
N/A  

INDEX NO.:  17-0043
PRIORITY:  Normal

The Ontario Government has announced its appointment of the Honourable Michael Tulloch, a 
judge of the Ontario Court of Appeal, to lead the independent review of the implementation of 
Ontario Regulation 58/16: Collection of Identifying Information in Certain Circumstances – 
Prohibition and Duties, which came into effect on January 1, 2017. 

As part of this review, Justice Tulloch will make recommendations on all aspects of the use of 
carding or street checks and whether options exist to improve the implementation of the 
regulation. The focus of this review will be on: 

• The consistent application of the regulation without bias or discrimination;

• Compliance by police officers and chiefs of police when applying the regulation;

• Challenges encountered in applying the regulation;

• Appropriateness of the accountability and oversight mechanisms of the regulation; and,

• Whether additional changes are necessary to improve the practice of street checks, or
whether street checks are still necessary in today’s policing practices.

Justice Tulloch will also work in consultation with Ontario’s Anti-Racism Directorate to examine 
whether the continued use of street checks by police services and the regulation properly 
reflects the government’s plan to eliminate systemic racism. His final report will be made public 
by January 1, 2019. 
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For additional information, please visit the Ministry of Community Safety and Correctional 
Services’ website at: http://www.mcscs.jus.gov.on.ca/english/Policing/StreetChecks.html.  
  
Sincerely, 
  
 
 
 
 
Stephen Beckett 
Assistant Deputy Minister 
Public Safety Division and Public Safety Training Division 

Page 21 of 24

http://www.mcscs.jus.gov.on.ca/english/Policing/StreetChecks.html


 
 
From: Holly Doty <admin@oapsb.ca> 
Sent: June 6, 2017 5:24 PM 
Subject: Thank you - Membership Support OAPSB Spring Conference and AGM 
  
 
Good afternoon, 
 
Just a quick note of thanks to all PSB and Zones for the generous sponsorship to the OAPSB Spring 
Conference & AGM.  I am emailing to share the great news with everyone.  
 
As a confirmed sponsor - I encourage you to check our our website to ensure your logo has been 
added properly. If you confirmed sponsorship and your logo is missing or incorrect please send me 
your updated logo as soon as possible.  
 
See bottom of - https://oapsb.ca/events/2017-spring-conference/  
 
2017 OAPSB Spring Conference & AGM “Preparing for the New Police Services Act” Registration is 
now open! – Click here to register. Location: 
 
If you are interested in sponsoring be sure to let me know as we are finalizing the program this week. 
There is still time to get involved if interested. Please find attached the membership package.  
 
Kind regards, 
 
 
Holly Doty 
Ontario Association of Police Services Boards 
180 Simcoe St, London, ON N6B 1H9 (New Address!) 
T: 1-800-831-7727 | C: 519.636.7707 
admin@oapsb.ca 
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ONTARIO ASSOCIATION OF POLICE SERVICE BOARDS  

111 Waterloo Street, Suite 610, London, ON, N6B 2M4 

TEL. 1-519-659-0434 

 

 

Seeking Your Help! – PSB Members 

The Ontario Association of Police Service Boards’ 2017 Spring Conference and AGM is being held from 

June 21-24, 2017 at the Blue Mountain Resort in Blue Mountain, Ontario. The theme for this year’s 

conference is “Preparing For The New Police Services Act”.  

Each year our conference features engaging speakers addressing topical subjects. This year we’ve added 

a few more ‘fun’ activities, to help create a more enjoyable and memorable experience. Notably, golf is 

available on the premises, and we have an Elvis impersonator entertaining us one evening. During the 

conference, you will also have the opportunity to explore the beautiful scenery that Blue Mountain has 

to offer. 

The program is shaping up to be really, really good this year – but we need your help! 

Each year we rely on participation and sponsorship to help make the conference successful. We ask that 

your board (and zone) consider sponsoring the conference.  

Please contact us at admin@oapsb.ca or 1-800-831-7727 to take advantage of one or more of these 

unique sponsorship opportunities listed below.  

Respectfully, 

 

 

 

Eli El-Chantiry    Fred Kaustinen 

Director & President   Executive Director 
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2017 Spring Conference & Annual General Meeting  

Member Sponsorship Opportunities 

 

Diamond - $10,000+ 

• Keynote Speaker Sponsor & Introducer 

• Recognition in the conference program 

• Recognition OAPSB website  

• Letter of Appreciation 

Platinum - $5,000 to $9,999  

Only two opportunities left for OAPSB members!  

• Keynote speaker sponsor or Elvis night sponsor 

• Recognition in the conference program 

• Recognition on the OAPSB website 

• Letter of appreciation  

Gold - $2,000 to $4,999  

• Breakfast/Lunch Sponsor  

• Recognition in the conference program  

• Recognition on the OAPSB website 

• Letter of appreciation  

Silver - $1,000 to $1,999  

• Coffee break sponsor  

• Recognition in the conference program 

• Recognition on the OAPSB website  

• Letter of appreciation  

Bronze – Up to $999 

• Recognition in the conference program 

• Recognition on the OAPSB website 

• Letter of appreciation  
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